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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

We are currently facing challenging 
circumstances. We may be facing 
an unprecedented situation with the 
Covid-19 outbreak. But as always, our 
strength is in our solidarity. It’s the way 
we come together when it’s time to do 
battle and put away any differences 
that matters.

As you all know, our most immediate 
and complex threat is the Covid-19 
Pandemic. The jobs we do put us on 
the front line. We play a signifi cant role 
helping keep the lights on in Ontario.  
And we do it well. Our dedicated 

members can be out in any kind of 
weather and in dangerous situations. 
Our jobs also mean working away from 
our loved ones. Thank you for your 
dedicated service to Ontario and the 
sacrifi ces you routinely make. The role 
you play is vital to society; providing 
energy to people right now is essential 
to survival.

It appears from everything we are 
hearing, seeing and reading that the 
Covid-19 threat is going to be around 
for an undetermined time — several 
weeks to several months. And as you 
know, it is fundamentally changing our 
day-to-day lives and how our society 
works. It may impact our sector in 
various ways as the economy is halted. 

By Mel Hyatt
President
The Power Workers’ Union
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We will face these challenges 
together as the PWU has always 
found a way to rise in difficult times.
Your Executive immediately set up 
a Pandemic team and you should 
be receiving their updates. I want 
to thank every member of the team 
for coming together and ensuring 
our members receive these timely 
updates. We have been working hard 
to keep you informed of the latest 
developments and what they mean 
to you. We have also been working 
with our employers to ensure safe 
workplaces for our membership 
under these current, difficult 
circumstances. We also know how 
important it is to each and every one 
of you that your families are safe.

Please pay attention to what our 
Public Health officials are saying.  
I think you know this Pandemic 
is moving fast and each update 
creates more fear and disruption.  
We will keep you up to date as 
circumstances unfold.  

Our Union’s success over the last 
seven plus decades has been 
because of the way we unite to 
overcome the threats that faced 
us. This is no different today. 
In solidarity, we will continue to 
succeed. Stay safe, we will get to 
the other side much stronger.

Mel Hyatt
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PWU NEWS

The Nuclear Sector is comprised of 
Members who work in one of seven (7) 
Companies:  Bruce Power, Canadian 
Nuclear Laboratories, Compass, 
Kinectrics, Nuclear Waste Management 
Organization, Ontario Power Generation 
and the newest company to join the 
Power Workers’ Union, Laurentis Energy 
Partners.

Currently we are bargaining with 
Canadian Nuclear Laboratories (CNL), 
Canada’s premier nuclear science 
and technology organization, located 
in Pembroke. CNL develops innovative 
applications from nuclear technology 
through its expertise in physics, 
metallurgy, chemistry, biology and 
engineering.

SECTOR 1 UPDATE

Bruce Power (BP) is a Canadian-
owned partnership of TC Energy, 
Ontario Municipal Employees 
Retirement Systems (OMERS), 
Power Workers’ Union and 
Society of United Professionals.  
Our Members contribute to the 
production of ~ 30% of Ontario’s 
power.  BP is also a leading 
supplier of medical isotopes that 
are used in life-saving cancer 
treatments and sterilization of 
medical devices.

Our Compass Group Members 
provide food and great service in 
the cafeterias located at the Bruce, 
Darlington and Pickering sites.  

Kinectrics is an integrated life 
cycle management services 
company providing testing, 
inspection, certification and 
engineering consulting for the 
electricity industry. Kinectrics 
helps keep the electric power 
industry’s construction and 
refurbishment projects and existing 
operations running smoothly 
and to specification through its 
independent laboratory and testing 
facilities, a diverse fleet of field 
inspection equipment and PWU 
technical experts.
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Laurentis Energy Partners (LEP), 
formerly known as Canadian Nuclear 
Partners, is a wholly owned subsidiary 
of OPG. Laurentis is an industry 
leading provider of inspection, 
maintenance, engineering, and project 
management services for the nuclear 
and hydroelectric power generation 
industries. The PWU is recognized 
as the sole and exclusive bargaining 
agent for employees of the company 
who perform work in Canada. LEP also 
has the ability to utilize PWU members 
internationally.

Nuclear Waste Management 
Organization (NWMO) is a not-for 
profit organization established in 
2002. The founding members of 
the NWMO are OPG, New Brunswick 
Power Corporation, and Hydro-Québec.  
These organizations, along with AECL, 
are mandated to fund their operations.  
NWMO is responsible for designing 
and implementing Canada’s plan for 
the safe, long-term management of 
used nuclear fuel.

Ontario Power Generation (OPG) is 
a Crown corporation and is wholly 
owned by the Government of Ontario.  
Their nuclear fleet consists of two 
generation stations – Darlington and 
Pickering. Our Nuclear Members 

contribute to OPG’s production of ~ 
50% of Ontario’s power. For decades, 
OPG has been supplying the world 
with valuable radioactive isotopes 
harvested from its nuclear reactors. 
These isotopes, which include heavy 
water, Cobalt-60, Tritium and soon 
Molybdenum-99, are key components 
in applications in medicine, 
sterilization, food preservation, 
lighting and fusion research.

Vice President - Andrew Clunis, Sector 
Reps, Chief Stewards and Sector 1 
Staff continue to work diligently to 
resolve member-related issues and 
improve upon the environment that 
our members work in.
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The theme of this year’s CNA 
conference, “Nuclear Now: Achieving 
Our Clean Energy Future,” showed 
the growing need to embrace the 
environmental, medical and economic 
benefits of Canada’s nuclear industry.  
Over 900 attendees, the most to date, 
included international experts and 
federal and provincial ministers from 
across the country. Canada’s Minister 
of Natural Resources, the Honourable 
Seamus O’ Regan, delivered the 
opening keynote address, describing 
“affordable, safe nuclear power as 
the key to reaching Canada’s climate 
goals”. An upbeat panel discussion on 
provincial perspectives included Greg 
Rickford, Ontario Minister of Energy, 
Northern Development and Mines, 
Dustin Duncan, Saskatchewan’s 
Minister of Environment and Mike 
Holland, New Brunswick’s Minister of 
Energy and Resource Development.  
Efforts are underway to extend the 
current tri-province Memorandum of 

CANADIAN NUCLEAR 
ASSOCIATION’S 2020 
CONFERENCE ,  
“NUCLEAR NOW”

Understanding for Small Modular 
Reactors (SMRs) to include Alberta 
and Manitoba.

Canada is taking the lead to 
enhance international relationships 
in the areas of regulation, research, 
isotopes and industry and trade 
associations to build support for the 
role of nuclear energy. Bruce Power 
and Ontario Power Generation 
are working with SaskPower and 
NB Power to develop a feasibility 
and business case to support the 
deployment of SMRs. This will 
include identification of viable 
technologies for the near-term and 
long-term and a full market analysis.  
Public survey data indicates there 
is support for SMRs, but it is clear 
that affected communities want 
to be involved in the process.  
While progress is being made on 
the nuclear waste management 
front, the transportation of these 
materials remains a challenge.  
Additionally, the success of any 
future investments in nuclear 
facilities will require the involving 
and partnering with Indigenous and 
Metis people. 

This year’s conference also 
celebrated the Canadian Nuclear 
Association’s 60th Anniversary.  

Congratulations!
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TORONTO, Jan. 24, 2020 

/CNW/ - Laurentis Energy Partners 
(LEP) and the Power Workers’ Union 
(PWU) are pleased to announce they 
have agreed to their fi rst Collective 
Bargaining Agreement. Under the 
terms of the Agreement, the PWU is 
recognized as the sole and exclusive 
bargaining agent for employees of 
the company who perform work in 
Canada. LEP also has the ability to 
utilize PWU employees internationally. 

“We are delighted to have signed 
our fi rst CBA with the PWU. Under 
the terms of the agreement, we have 
greater fl exibility to meet the needs 
and requirements of our customers 
and deliver high quality services,” 
said, Jason Van Wart, Vice President, 
Laurentis Energy Partners.

The Agreement is effective March 1, 
2020 and lasts for 3 years.

About Laurentis:

Laurentis Energy Partners, formally 
known as Canadian Nuclear Partners, 
is a wholly owned subsidiary of 
Ontario Power Generation formed 
in 2012. Laurentis is an industry 
leading provider of inspection, 
maintenance, engineering, and 
project management services for 
the nuclear, and hydroelectric power 
generation industries. Laurentis 
services its base of international 
clients from offi ces in Toronto, 
Ontario; Tiverton, Ontario; Saint 
John, New Brunswick and Bucharest, 
Romania. 

SOURCE Laurentis Energy Partners

PWU NEWS
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PWU HEALTH & SAFETY 
CULTURE INDEX SURVEY LAUNCH

The Power Workers’ Union (PWU) 
has launched a member-wide Global 
Safety Culture Index Survey. This is 
a Union initiative that is not being 
conducted in partnership with any 
one of our employers. The goal is to 
help improve the health and safety 
culture in all PWU-represented 
workplaces.

The survey was launched at the 
beginning of February and is 
currently open to PWU members 
working at Alectra.The survey will 
end on April 1, 2020. Surveys for 
Hydro One, Bruce Power and OPG are 
also ongoing. You can also visit our 
social media outlets 
@pwuconnects and watch for the 
survey announcements. It is also 
sent via email to all members who 
signed up to the PWU email list. 

Fill out the survey for your 
chance to win a:

YETI 45 COOLER.

To help clarify the intent of the 
survey, here are some answers to 
some frequently asked questions 
regarding the survey.  

Will my answers be 
anonymous? 

Yes, the survey is 100% anonymous.  
Your anonymity is ensured so that 
you can provide your honest views 
on your workplace’s health and 
safety environment. The PWU will 
be using the results of the survey to 
gain a more detailed understanding 
of how members feel about health 
and safety.  It will also help us to 
make improvements where they are 
needed.
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How do I interpret the survey 
questions? 

When reading the questions in 
the survey, consider how the 
statements relate to you on a 
normal workday. For example, if you 
are asked about ‘management’, 
your answers should reflect your 
overall view of management even 
though you might have different 
views of individual managers. 

What is the survey process? 

The PWU is a large organization. 
All PWU members will be provided 
with an opportunity to complete 
the survey in 2020, just not all 
at once. Please keep an eye out 
for information specific to your 
employer and your workplace to 
find out when you can gain access 
to the survey. The survey is a series 
of statements and you will be 
asked to select the level with which 
you agree or disagree with the 
statements. The survey shouldn’t 
take longer than 20 minutes to 
complete. 

Can I fill out the survey at 
work? 

Yes. You will be able to complete 
the survey online through a link 
provided. 

Why should I complete this 
survey?

The PWU has taken on this 
initiative in order to improve 
health and safety culture in our 
represented workplaces. By 
completing the survey, you will be 
contributing to that improvement.  
Additionally, the Union will be 
providing a prize of a Yeti 45 Cooler 
and every member who completes 
the survey will have a chance to 
win.

What will happen with the results 
of the survey?

The PWU has teamed up with a 
company called Global Safety 
Index. The questions have been 
carefully formulated and will 
provide the Union with the ability 
to compare our employers with 
utility-based companies around 
the world. A report will be provided 
to the employer once the data 
has been organized. Your honest 
answers are needed to help build 
that database. 
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